BUDGET & FINANCE COMMITTEE

REPORT TO ACS COUNCIL

AUGUST 28, 2019
SLIDE 1 – COVER SLIDE

SLIDE 2 – JULY 31, 2019 YEAR TO DATE FINANCIAL RESULTS 
Madam President and members of Council, the Society Committee on Budget and Finance met on Saturday, August 24th.  The Society’s 2019 financial performance through July 31st yielded a Net from Operations of $30.1 million.  This is $10 million favorable to the Approved Budget, and $1.7 million less than the same period in 2018.  Total revenues are right on Budget at $338 million.  Total expenses are $308 million, which is $10 million favorable to Budget.  Society staff will complete a detailed forecast of expected year-end results and will report this information to our Committee via teleconference in late October. 

SLIDE 3 – 2019 JULY 31 RESULTS: Sources and Uses
The Society’s sources of net contribution, shown here at the top of the slide, total $66 million and primarily include Information Services (i.e., CAS and Publications) and Investments. These sources fund net expenses associated with Society Programs, Web Strategy & Operations, and other support activities. This chart clearly underscores the importance of CAS and Publications to the Society’s financial health and our ability to provide member services and our other mission-centric activities.
SLIDE 4 – FINANCIAL GUIDELINES

As shown on this dashboard, the Society is in compliance with each of the five Board-established financial guidelines and expects to be in compliance at year-end as well.  
Please note that the Debt Ratio guideline is labeled N/A because the Society presently has no outstanding debt.  

SLIDE 5 – UNRESTRICTED NET ASSETS

This slide shows the growth in unrestricted net assets since 2015, with an estimate of $355 million as of July 31, 2019. As shown in the call out box, the robust $63 million year-to-date improvement is the result of the net from operations and investment gains, offset by increased accounting charges for the Society’s two closed postretirement benefit plans.  The year-end balance will be dependent on final operating results and investment performance through December 31.  

SLIDE 6—PROGRAM REAUTHORIZATION FUNDING REQUESTS

The Committee considered two program reauthorization requests for 2020.  The Board subsequently approved funding for the ChemIDP and International Student Chapters Programs for inclusion in the 2020 Proposed Budget. ChemIDP, initiated in 2015, is transforming career planning in the chemical sciences. The International Student Chapters Program focuses on increasing the number of international student chapters and increasing support for existing chapters.  
SLIDE 7—NEW PROGRAM FUNDING REQUEST

The Committee considered new program funding requests for 2020 as well. The Board subsequently approved funding for the Green and Sustainable Chemistry Education Resources pilot for inclusion in the 2020 Proposed Budget. This pilot is designed to accelerate the integration of green and sustainable chemistry across the undergraduate curriculum.    

Madam President and Members of Council, this concludes my report.


Dr. Joseph A. Heppert, Chair
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